
 

 

 

EARL PUMPING STATION         

 
UPDATE ON CONSTRUCTION AT THE EARL SITE 
 

We have removed the temporary concrete base at the bottom of the shaft and reached the 
permanent tunnel below. From now until the end of the year, shaft activities will be limited to  
occasional lifting for operations within the tunnel.                                                                                                           
                                                                                                                                    
Excavation of the Combined Sewer Overflow (CSO) area has started and will continue until the 
Autumn. We will be breaking out ground (grouted soil) and removing it from the site.  
Dewatering will start once we have reached 3 metres deep. 

 
Both CSO dewatering and excavation, to keep the ground dry, will 
take place during extended hours:  
 

• Monday to Friday: 8 am to 8 pm 

• Saturday: 8 am to 5 pm  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
We will continue using water mist to control any odours.  

 
We try our best to minimise disruption. If you have any concerns 
about the impact of our work, we may be able to offer you support 
and advice. Please contact the Tideway Helpdesk: 
helpdesk@tideway.London about the Independent Compensation 
Panel process. 
 

 

The photograph shows the view from the bottom of the shaft 
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WORKING HOURS  

• Normal: Monday to Friday: 08:00 – 18:00,     

Saturday: 08:00 - 13:00 

• Extended: Monday to Friday: 08:00 – 20:00,     

Saturday: 08:00 - 17:00 

• Up to an hour for starting up and shutting down  

 

WHAT TO EXPECT  

• Some noise & vibration  

• Vehicles using both gates for entry / exit 

• Abnormal load deliveries 
 
WHAT WE WILL DO  

• Continue to work safely and responsibly  

• Monitor site noise and use best practice 

• Minimise site lighting for evening work 

• Hold Community Liaison Working Group meetings  

mailto:helpdesk@tideway.London


 

 

 
Map of the current site layout and our construction activities 

 

 

 
 
PLANNING SUBMISSION UPDATE 
 
Tideway has now made a draft application to the 
London Borough of Lewisham for the detailed 
design of the permanent above ground works. 

 
The application reference number is DC/22/127383 
with the closing date for comments on 25 July 2022. 
 
If you wish to comment on the proposals, you can 
find more information on Lewisham Council’s 
planning page:  
 
https://lewisham.gov.uk/myservices/planning  
 
 

 

 

 

 

Tideway can also provide information in other languages, or formats 
such as braille or large print. Please contact the Helpdesk. 

https://lewisham.gov.uk/myservices/planning

